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August 28, 2017
GBOS 2018 Non-Profit Recreation Grant Presentations
Minutes Final
7:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room


Call to Order 7:00 p.m.  Jerry Fox, Co-Chair
Attending are:  Jerry Fox, Robert Snitzer, Sam Daniel, Mike Edgington.
Eryn Boone is excused.

Agenda Revisions and Approval
Draft agenda revised to remove the Girdwood Community Garden.  Amanda Sassi has withdrawn the application.


Announcements:  
· GBOS/LUC Joint Quarterly meeting is scheduled for MON September 18, 2017 at 6PM.  This meeting will be a presentation from the Anchorage Community Land Trust, regarding how Mountain View successfully created the Mountain View Area Plan in 2016.

Jerry Fox opens the meeting with welcome and explanation that the GBOS Non-Profit grants are intended to provide diverse and quality recreation opportunities to residents of Girdwood.  Starting in 2017, FVCS became hard funded @ $20,000/year, with $30,000 to be split among grant applicants.  Requested funding totals $52,000.

Presentations by 2018 Grant Applicants:
1. Little Bears Playhouse, Inc.  Joan Lawer and Lauren Ippolito, presenting
Grant Request is $10,000 in 2018; Little Bears received $8,428 in 2017.
Little Bears provides quality child care to families in Girdwood, and has expanded their programs to meet expanded industry standards and community needs to provide an enriching, safe, educational environment for kids 1-9 years of age.  

Little Bears curriculum emphasizes recreation, education and social skills.

Little Bears responded to community need for summer and after school programs for kids up to 9 years old. 

Currently 65 families use Little Bears for pre-school, summer and after school programs, and operates at capacity most of the time.

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos

[image: image2.png]



Grant funding helps to pay for resources related to hikes, Crow Creek Mine field trip, Alyeska Tram field trip, as well as other activities. Little Bears Fundraiser, Run Wild Fun Run, attracts families throughout the town to participate.
2. Challenge Alaska  Beth Edmands-Merritt, presenting
Grant request is $15,000 in 2018, Challenge Received $8,555 in 2017

Challenge Alaska just purchased the land on which the Challenge Building after fundraising $1.3M.  Challenge plans celebration event in December.  Challenge Alaska has been recognized as one of the top ski schools for disabled people in the world.  
Challenge values its community partnerships with the Alyeska Ski Club, FVCS, Art Camp and various other organizations and individuals.  Challenge has hosted 38 community events at discounted or zero rate.
Recreation Grant funding pays for the following:

5 residents of Girdwood participate as disabled skiers with scholarships of $2800 to ski.

41 residents of Girdwood participate as volunteers and receive training valued at $15,000-$30,000 annually.

Challenge donated $6,400 worth of rental space to Girdwood Art Camp in 2017.

Request for $15,000 represents approximately 8% of the Challenge Girdwood budget.

3. Girdwood Community Club (KEUL) Lewis Leonard and Karen Montegue, presenting
Grant request is $8,000 in 2018, KEUL received $5,619 in 2017
KEUL operates out of building in Girdwood park and back-up location on Vail Drive.

KEUL began operations in 1997 with about $300 of equipment.  Operations have expanded to about $400,000 of equipment, which ensures broadcast operations 24-7-365.

KEUL provides connectivity to the community year round, without fees, and provides volunteers recreation opportunity in broadcasting.

KEUL broadcasts emergency info, GBOS meetings, Public Service Announcements and other alerts, as well as news, information, and music programming.

KEUL offers memberships and works in partnership with 9 local business supporters, including Glacier Valley Transit.

Karen Montegue works with youth on various programs:  Bear Aware PSAs, Tiger Cubs merit badge, PSA on school bond, Thrill the world event, May Day Celebration and Thrilloween Event.  Goal is to teach kids how to use technology to express themselves through these projects. Karen also serves as the volunteer coordinator. Classes on Thriller Dance to be offered through FVCS on Sept 8 and 11.  Open House Thrilloween event on SAT 10/28
Overall, KEUL enhances the quality of life of all listeners and available to all residents at no cost through various programs, events and 24 hour broadcast.
4. Girdwood Art Institute  Tommy O’Malley, presenting
Grant request is $6,000, Art Camp received $3682 in 2017.
Art camp has held steady budget over last several years. Total budget for Art camp is approx. $20,000 per year.  Art camp has expanded their fundraising base with various grants from groups including Rotary, Atwood Foundation, Alaska and Anchorage arts councils, KMTA, GBOS, Forest Fair, Pick click give programs.  They also receive in-kind donations of housing and transportation for artists, and space fee rental discount from Challenge Alaska.

Participant tuition covers about 1/3 of the cost of the program.
GBOS grant funding is used to subsidize cost of camp for 1/3 of camp participants, including a sibling scholarship. 

5. Glacier Valley Transit Mandy Hawes, presenting
Grant request is $5000, GVT received $3,716 in 2017

GVT sustainable with current fare free model.  2017 was first break-even year.

Contracts with Alyeska Resort year round and Crow Creek Mine for summer ops.

New route to Crow Creek Mine has been more successful than anticipated with 1000 riders/month.

Forest Fair also had higher ridership in 2017 – up by about 3,000 riders to almost $10,000 over the weekend. Overall ridership year round is increasing. 

Upcoming additions are bus wrap by local artists and some by Girdwood art camp kids.

GVT also serves the Girdwood School and FVCS with bus service matching after school programs.

Federal 5311 funding is flat funded for 5 years. This is 62% of annual budget

30% Private sector funding (Alyeska and Crow Creek Mine)

5% state grant, which has passed state budget process

MOA funding of $20,000 is still unknown, but is being pursued by GVT.

6. Alyeska Ski Club  Lara Hildreth, Presenting
Grant request is $8,000, ASC did not apply in 2017

GBOS grant in 2016 helped ASC to navigate major restructuring, which brought all 5 ASC non-profit programs under one roof and is improving efficiency and effectiveness of the programs for the ASC membership.

Most skiers with ASC are Anchorage-based. ASC has been stressing their community involvement in Girdwood and strengthening relationships with Alyeska Resort through work with mountain safety courses, Ski patrol, Alaska Avalanche School, local businesses, and through volunteer efforts with Adopt a Trail program.

546 skiers participate in the ASC programs: 

Masters Program

31


Freeskier/rider program 
25

DEVOS



170

Juniors



120


Mighty Mites


200

75 volunteers, 20 paid coaches, 4 staff

ASC offers needs based scholarship and 2 academic scholarships

70 skiers on average are from Girdwood.  ASC requires that parents volunteer 1 day per child in the ASC programs, so on average Girdwood volunteers participating in ASC programs are between 70-150.
GBOS funding will help to fund the following projects:
1. USSA Bronze Level Certification.  This 9 month program will help to structure ASC based on sustainable model in to the future.

2.  Coach and Volunteer training
3.  Various on-line communications and training tools that address training, assess and evaluate training and athlete conditioning, communications on scheduling, which can be very challenging.

Jerry Fox thanks the representatives from non-profits for their presentations and for their work in the community.

GBOS members will review applications and complete evaluations and will independently consider allocations to the non-profits to match total budget of $30,000, prior to GBOS regular meeting on September 18.  Final discussion of non-profits and distribution of funds will be determined at that meeting.

As previously discussed, Eryn Boone is not at this presentation meeting, however she will review applications and vote on distributions.

Action Item Updates as assigned:

Request for Executive Session:
Other:
Adjourn 8:15PM
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